BOGNOR CHICHESTER AND DISTRICT AMNESTY GROUP 

LOCAL AMNESTY NEWSLETTER: MARCH 2017.
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Sat 18/03/17 Street Collection, Chichester 

Tues 21/03/17 Group AGM, Friends’ Meeting House, Chichester  

Sat 13/05/17 Plant and Book Sale Emsworth   

Sat 17/0617 Aria and Song for Amnesty, Christ Church, Chichester
LOCAL EVENTS

PLEASE contact Jilli Webber to volunteer to help in the CHICHESTER STREET COLLECTION, 18/3, 10am-3pm or any time in between (01243) 371463 or tomandjilli@outlook.com
AGENDA FOR GROUP ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING, 21/03/2017, 7.30PM

FRIENDS MEETING HOUSE

1) Refreshments

2) Apologies for absence

3) Minutes of last year’s AGM

4) Matters Arising

5) Discussion and voting on Reports (with this newsletter)

6) Election of officers – Chair, Treasurer, POC Co-ordinator, Secretary, Membership Secretary, Urgent Action and up to three others

7) UK Amnesty AGM and proxy voting

8) Future programme 

9) Actions

10) Any Other Business

OTHER EVENTS

Wednesday 8th March: Women’s Day event at Regis Centre, Bognor 11am-7pm; ring (01243) 697800 or Web www.mysistershouse.info/iwd
TUESDAY 14th March: Friends without Borders Vigil at Portsmouth Cathedral 7.45 am-7pm with Michael Wooley and Roger Pask. All are welcome at any point in the day to join in silent prayer and the short “reflections” every hour. 023 9282 3300 or info@portsmouthcathedral.org.uk
     Carry on Writing!!!!!!!!!!!! 

                                                                 Bob Dewick
Chair’s Review of the Year, March 2016 – February 2017
I must express my deepest appreciation of all the committee members for their tireless work for this group; and my grateful thanks to those group members and their friends and families who have both initiated and supported this year’s programme of events: I hope you all enjoyed the events.
Highlights of the year included:
· Concert: Aria and Song for Amnesty: at Christ Church.  We joined Rebecca Grove, Stephanie Peat, Charlie Wood and accompanist Chris Coote for an afternoon of beautiful music. Our grateful thanks to Rebecca for successfully co-ordinating the event and gathering together such a group of talented individuals, and helping us raise £500 for Amnesty.

· A perspective on capital punishment: an expert’s view.  In April, we welcomed Peter Hodgkinson OBE to discuss capital punishment.  Peter’s presentation addressed the ‘traditional’ debate as well as focussing on issues given to little attention, including capacity building, the needs of the families of victims and offenders, and engaging with those who support the death penalty.
· May’s Book Sale and Plant Sale: Thanks all the volunteers who helped out on the day: another good contribution to funds in the lovely venue in Emsworth.  Thanks particularly to Manya Oxtoby for her delicious preserves and pickles, and to Ann Stewart for the lovely plants, both home grown and garden-centre sourced.

· Jilli Webber co-ordinated a seventh successful street collection in Chichester in March, despite the overcast weather and the plethora of people in hi-vis jackets Brexit campaigning around the Market Cross 

· Bob Dewick researched and guided us on another PUMBLE (Pub ramble) to the Ship in Itchenor, on a glorious July day..

· AmnesTea! Maggie and Gary Courtnadge hosted an AmnesTea in Barnham to raise funds.  Being a morning event, it was more of an Amnes-Coffee Morning!  Guests happily scoffed biscuits and cakes: my thanks to Maggie and Margaret Robertson for the baking.
· Christmas Tree Festival was hosted by St George’s Church, Chichester, in December.  We sponsored a Write for Rights tree (pictures can be seen here: https://www.flickr.com/photos/amnestybognor/ )
May I take this opportunity to encourage group members to think about taking a small part to support the work of the committee in 2017?  The running of our Amnesty group, in terms of organising events and fundraising, is mainly done through monthly meetings, attended by the elected committee and both other members who have either taken one-off roles such as for a current campaign, or members who would like to take part but without taking a set role.  The work we do is serious, but the committee never takes itself too seriously: we’re a friendly bunch: do come and join us!
Kath
Review of the Year: campaigns

Action for Individuals: Co-ordinated by Shaun Peters, we have been able to take a number of actions on human rights abuses in Egypt: we wrote in support of Aser Mohamed, a 14 year old detained unlawfully; we also heard the good news that Mahmoud Hussein (who was imprisoned following his attending a protest against military rule) was released.  We were concerned to read that Azza Soliman had been re-arrested in December.
Write for Rights campaign: Our annual event, starting at the Cathedral Green, was unfortunately washed out, but we did manage to send some (dried out) cards for Fomusoh Ivo Feh in Cameroon and Nazanin Zaghari-Ratcliffe in Iran.
Other campaigns: Actions were taken via the newsletter and at public and letter-writing meetings on: 
· Death penalty: actions for those receiving death sentences in Bangladesh (Motiur Rahman Nizami), Iran (Himan Urminejad), Pakistan (Imdad Ali) and the USA (John Battaglia)

· Showing solidarity with the LGBTI community in Tunisia

· Refugee Actions: Action for Refugee Week in June focussed on Syrian children trying to reach their families in the UK; we also participated in the new “I Welcome” campaign in support of refugees.

· Phyoe Phyoe Aung, a student activist in Burma.

· Journalist Khadija Ismayilova, who was later freed by the Azerbaijan authorities.
· The killing of Jorge Lazaro’s sons in Brazil.
· China: Chen Huixia, a Falun Gong practitioner tortured in detention; and Huang Qi, a missing website founder.
· A follow-up action on Palestinian circus performer Mohammad Faisal Abu Sakha.
Thank you to those who have hosted letter-writing evenings in your homes during the year: please let the committee know if you would like to host a letter-writing event in 2017 (we will provide the cases and advice on how to do this, if you need some help).

Bognor Regis, Chichester and District Amnesty International Group.

Report to AGM 21.03.2017
	Income
	Expenditure
	Total (£)

	Subscriptions
	
	722.00

	Donations
	
	10.00

	Plant and Book Sale
	
	268.70

	Jamnesty/MOxtoby
	
	155.09

	Street Collection
	
	323.39

	Amnestcoffee am
	
	155.91

	GreetingsCardsCathedral
	
	 00.00

	In Memorium J Box
	
	20.00

	JBox Memorial Event
	
	55.90

	Arias/Song for Amnesty
	
	600.30

	
	Secretary
	-00.00

	
	Membership Sec
	-10.80

	
	Rent
	-162.00

	
	Greetings Cards postage
	-10.00

	
	AIUK affiliation fee
	-72.00

	
	AIUK Donation
	-1500.00

	
	AIUKBurkino/Fasa
	-500.00

	
	Brought Forward
	56.49

	
	Balance
	112.98


Thank you so much to everyone for their fundraising efforts last year.  Jamnesty, the street collection and the Plant and Book sale, along with subscriptions, are the mainstays of our fundraising efforts.  Particular thanks are due this year to Rebecca Grove and her fellow singers for their wonderful ‘Arias and song for Amnesty’ in October.  Thank you too, to those who donated in memory of the late Judy Box, an Amnesty stalwart of many years’ standing.

Once again, we are putting out a plea for anyone who is able to help with the street collection on18 March to contact Jilli on 01243 371463
Thank you again for all your support.
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Amnesty action: campaigns & letter-writing

	This month’s action

	I Welcome campaign - Keep refugee families together

	Background to this action
Current government rules separate child refugees in the UK from their families overseas, should they ever be located. Children are the only refugees in our system, recognised to be this country’s responsibility yet denied the right to sponsor family members to join them in the UK.

This permanently separates extremely vulnerable children from their families as neither their parents nor their siblings are ever permitted to join them here. This puts child refugees’ safety and well-being at risk.

Being reunited with close family is a way to ensure the welfare and safety of child refugees in the UK and would improve their chances of integration and recovery.

The UK can and must do more to share responsibility for the global refugee crisis. Expanding family reunion to child refugees would make a huge difference to the lives of hundreds of children who have had to flee the horrors of persecution and conflict.

As part of the I Welcome campaign, Amnesty is calling on the UK Government to expand opportunities for more refugees to come to the UK through safe and legal routes, including through extending family reunion to child refugees.

Right now, the Home Office and the Department for Education are running a consultation on safeguarding unaccompanied children in the UK. This is a real opportunity to make this an issue for the government and tell them to stop separating refugee families.

For more on the consultation go here: https://www.gov.uk/government/speeches/safeguarding-unaccompanied-asylum-seeking-and-refugee-children
	What you can do
Use the joint letter below and write to the Home Office and Department for Education calling on them to allow children recognised as refugees in the UK the right to be reunited with their families. Please sign the letter and send them to Amnesty International UK office and we will deliver all of the letters together along with our submission to the consultation. 
Please send your signed letters by Friday 17 March to: Amnesty International UK, Human Rights Action Centre, 17-25 New Inn Yard, London, EC2A 3EA

Mr Edward Timpson MP
Minister of State for Vulnerable Children and Families 

Mr Robert Goodwill MP
Minister of State for Immigration 

Dear Ministers, 
I am writing to you as I am concerned about child refugees here in the UK. I welcome your commitment to publishing a strategy on safeguarding unaccompanied asylum-seeking and refugee children. 
I believe the separation of families can have a devastating impact on the lives of child refugees, including their rehabilitation from experiences of trauma, and their integration and development in their country of asylum.
Today, with more people forcibly displaced than at any time since World War 2, the world’s shared duty to provide asylum is more important than ever. Family reunion provides a safe and legal route allowing people fleeing persecution to avoid dangerous journeys, which profit smugglers and others ready to exploit people in need of finding safety with their family. 
However, children are the only refugees in our system denied the right to family reunion. This is despite the fact they have been through an asylum process in the same way as an adult and have as much right to international protection and to respect for their rights as refugees as any adult. 
Given your department will be considering how to act in the best interests of unaccompanied children, I am writing to ask that the Department for Education and the Home Office work together to look again at the issue of child family reunion and allow children recognised as refugees the right to be reunited with their immediate family members. 
Yours sincerely, 

	Stop refugees freezing to death in Greece

	Background to this action
People are at imminent risk of freezing to death because European leaders are failing to help them.

As sub-zero temperatures hit Greece, thousands of people are being held in makeshift detention camps on the Greek islands.

After making treacherous journeys across land and sea to reach the supposed safety of Europe, it is in these freezing, squalid conditions that people await to hear their fate within the asylum system.

What you can do
Please email the President of the European Commission to move people to a safe place on the mainland.

https://www.amnesty.org.uk/actions/stop-refugees-freezing-death-greece?from=issue


	Campaign Update: Human Rights Act
We recently saw news reports that the government is not planning to repeal the Human Rights Act (HRA) until after the next election. Instead they are talking about committing in their next manifesto to going much further and leaving the European Convention on Human Rights (ECHR). The fact that it looks like they are not repealing the HRA as they had previous stated is great news, and testament to some amazing work from Amnesty members to show them how hard it would be to scrap the HRA – well done! But they haven’t guaranteed that repeal is off the table so could bring it back at any time and the threat of leaving the ECHR is incredibly concerning and would mean losing the HRA also.

	www.amnesty.org.uk/bognor for further information about the Bognor Regis, Chichester & District group
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